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Dear Presidents, colleagues and friends, 
 
On behalf of the Federation South Pacific Bodybuilding I send you the official 
invitation of the 22th South Pacific Bodybuilding Championships and Figure, 
programme and registration forms. Competition to be held from October 27 to 29, 
2016 in Tahiti, French Polynesia. 
 

Christian Pothier, President of the Polynesian Federation of Bodybuilding 
(FPHMDA) and his team worked for several months with institutional and private 
partners to offer us a competition Oceania quality. Everything is implemented by his 
team for the good of our sport, athletes, officials, delegates, judges. Tahiti will live 
up to our expectations and the event. 
  

A big thank you to all the actors that you are, through your work in your respective 
Federations we managed the PNG2015 Games. This allows us today to be more 
credible to the various authorities in the Pacific and especially with the Pacific 
Games Council. We also have to thank for his work Philip Hope Vice President for 
Oceania of the World Bodybuilding and Physique Sports Federation, that thanks to 
his foresight and involvement for many years that the Bodybuilding will still be in 
Tonga in 2019 and the Solomon Islands in 2023. 
 

The World Bodybuilding and Physique Sports Federation grows more each day, a 
full member in the South Pacific Bodybuilding Federation, we are, you are, the 
backbone in the Pacific. Together we will grow up we do not divide, unity is strength. 
   

Thank you for your support of the South Pacific Bodybuilding Federation (SPBBF) 
and the World Bodybuilding and Physique Sports Federation (WBPF). 
 

Kindly refer to the programme, registration forms and closing, returned as soon as 
possible to help our kind hosts. Recall: Affiliation fee payable before participation in 
the Congress, US$100 cash by each accountable Federation (membership fee as 
per Article 28 alinea 4, rule book SPBBF). Thank you all in advance.  
 
Together, we are greater and stronger! 
  
Sincerely yours in sport, 
 
                                                                                                            Roland Chodey                                           
                                                                       Secretary General 
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